

# Hyannis Fire Department New Headquarters Building

Meeting Date: October 20, 2016

PC opened the meeting at 4:35 PM

Minutes were passed out for review and no vote was taken for September 1 and 15, 2016.

PC updated the committee in regards to the Town waiving the permit fees which was approved by the Town Council. The water and sewer are not the jurisdiction of the Barnstable Council so these fees will remain.

PG reminded the District's attorney that we need a letter of agreement between the District and Town regarding the fees.

PG discussed the demolition of the house and that there are several issues inside. Anyone who wants pews in the building are welcome to them.

Communication Sub-committee – two days ago on October 18<sup>th</sup> had a meeting with IMedia Company. They are the current vendor that provides phone service to the station. The group had discussions about wired and wireless drops to make sure that every area is covered. There are a few questions about the phone system. One of the issues is what happens on a system failure? Will the system transfer all calls to the backup handsets? It was noted that we need a ring down line for the police and FAA. There are 3 incoming lines now 911, 2323 for emergency, and 1300 for business. Also, there is a requirement that the MDF, IDF, dispatch, radio and repeaters be installed on UPS power, which needs to be discussed with CyberCom. The wireless system will have two channels for the FD and one channel for the Union.

KBA needs to get data plans to NM.

General power throughout the building is being reviewed by Bob M. to establish the item, power requirement and location.

Street signal – There is a concern about placement of a signal in the island on the ramp, and if required what will be the height?

Fire prevention – a meeting with the Deputy and others required some minor changes. It was agreed that the State Fire Marshal will be responsible to review and inspect the project. DCM stated he requested that the fire sprinkler valves be relocated in the apparatus bays to allow for training and have a 2-1/2" hose connection.

Interior design – last Friday a sub-committee visited KBA's office to continue the building finishes and kitchen design. It was discussed that the stove requested by the fire fighters will require a fire rated hood, Ansel system, gas shutdown valve, and a welded duct of exhaust and a make-up air unit. If we can change the stove to a residential unit we can eliminate a lot of these requirements.

Masonry – the committee expressed concerns about the stone products displayed by KBA. TC stated he would send pictures of a stone finish that he thinks will work. TC expressed his opinion that the stone product shown on the board is not a true representation of the product.

TC stated that a school is much better suited for VCT, which is much different than a fire department, but we need something with little maintenance. The offices will have carpet.

PG stated that we need to focus on the right materials in each area for long-term maintenance and sound transmission.

PG requested that the committee approve that the testing agent (UTS) will be hired through KBA.

The committee requested a few elevations of the site memorial with people and trees.

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM

Next meeting on November 3, 2016 at 4:30 PM.

Present:

Peter Cross (PC)  
Chief Brunelle (CB)  
Victor Skende (VS)  
Greg Dardia (GD)  
Nathaniel Munafo (NM)  
Michael Medeiros (MMed)  
Paul V Griffin CMS (PG)  
Kevin Witzell (KW)  
David Kanyock (DK) absent  
Dave Webb (DW)  
Michael Dalmau (MD)  
Todd Costa (TC)  
Dep Chief Melanson(DCM)